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Foreword

The Long-Term Pavement Performance (LTPP) program Specific
Pavement Studies 2 (SPS-2) experiment, Strategic Study of
Structural Factors of Jointed Plain Concrete Pavements (JPCP),
is one of the key components of the LTPP program. The main
objective of this experiment is to determine the relative influence
and long-term effectiveness of JPCP design features and site
conditions on performance. This report documents the first
comprehensive review and evaluation of the SPS-2 experiment as it
exists today. The evaluation concludes that many important and
useful findings and results can be obtained from the SPS-2 sites
despite several limitations resulting from not constructing a few
of the test sites and a few construction deviations that occurred.
In addition, some materials and traffic data are missing from some
sites or sections. These data are important to achieving the
objectives of the experiment, and are now being sought from the
SPS-2 sites.

Some interesting and important early trends have been identified
that will be useful to the design and construction of JPCP, even
though the oldest sections were no more than 7.5 years old at the
time of this study. As time and traffic loadings accumulate at the
SPS-2 sites, additional valuable performance data will be obtained.
For example, the direct comparison of performance of designs with
and without a permeable subdrainage layer is of intense interest to
the State highway agencies. Future analyses of the performance data
from the SPS-2 experiment will lead to new and important findings
on the value of subdrainage, base type (treated and unbound),
widened lanes, strength of concrete, subgrade soil, traffic level,
and climate. These findings will lead to more reliable and
cost-effective designs of JPCP.

This report will be of interest to highway agency engineers
involved in design, construction, and management of the pavements
as well as future researchers who will analyze the performance of
the SPS-2 sections.

T. Paul Teng, P.E.


Director, Office of Infrastructure

Research and Development
 


Notice

This document is disseminated under the sponsorship of the U.S.
Department of Transportation in the interest of information
exchange. The U.S. Government assumes no liability for the use of
the information contained in this document. This report does not
constitute a standard, specification, or regulation.

The U.S. Government does not endorse products or manufacturers.
Trademarks or manufacturers' names appear in this report only
because they are considered essential to the objective of the
document.

Quality Assurance Statement

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) provides high-quality
information to serve Government, industry, and the public in a
manner that promotes public understanding. Standards and policies
are used to ensure and maximize the quality, objectivity, utility,
and integrity of its information. FHWA periodically reviews quality
issues and adjusts its programs and processes to ensure continuous
quality improvement.
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